



## Committee Meeting Minutes

03/03/11

**Meeting Started:** 19:05

**Meeting Finished:** 19:

**Present:**

Ben Clark	(Secretary)
Andrew Buchan	(Records and Publicity)
Jess Turberville	(Social Secretary)
Jonathan Ellis	(Vice Chair)
Kimberley Taylor	(Treasurer)
Mat Cole	(Equipment Officer)
Mike Furlong	(Team Captain)
Thomas Cram	(Chairman)
Elliot Hill	(Novice Rep)

**Absent:**

**Competitions:**

**BUCS Indoors (Cardiff) – 5<sup>th</sup> March**

Steve Johnson and James Cowie are now hosting the session since Cardiff University have pulled out of their own event. Participants from clubs are expected to setup and/or score.

The club will meet at 5pm at the car park. James Cowie and Ashleigh McCloud are to take it in turns to drive.

Mat Cole will be able to bring James Cowie to the car park from work if needed.

**BUTTS Champs / BUTTS Ball (12<sup>th</sup> March)**

The team list for BUCS has been sent off, 15 people to go.

**AGM:**

More people have become interested in positions, to summarise:

Laura Church wants to run for Team Captain.

Mike Furlong wants to run for something and will let Tom know by Wednesday morning.

**IOM:**

Jonathan is yet to receive a quote concerning the shirts, he will expect some emails in the near future; during this Jess Turberville needs to change front image design to landscape.

Tom Cram has been sending out emails to transport companies concerning transport to and from Heysham port, no luck as of yet.

## Committee Meeting Minutes

03/03/11



### **Skittles Social:**

It was decided by committee that Birmingham University would be unable to attend on any other day than a Saturday. Despite this, the best date by decision was Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> March; it would cost £50 to book and this would be distributed by members.

### **Member:**

Following last topic about a complaint against Owain Williams, Ewan has warned him about actions, Tom Cram called a vote for restricting Owain out of University competitions.

7 Voted for.

1 Voted Against

1 Abstained

### **Outdoor sessions:**

Usual shooting times were preferred, as well as on the same days as the indoor sessions, if not starting a little later.

It was confirmed that the club cannot use Towers pitch until mid-May whilst reseeding. Mike will find a place to reposition.

Mike has asked for an update on cupboard access and is awaiting a reply.

### **Coaching:**

For outdoors, it was agreed that shooting outdoors would be more frustrating for novices; in response to this the committee were advised to try to keep novice morale high.

It was suggested that Maggie Squires would not be made available for coaching every week of the outdoor season, but instead coaching sessions would be run for extended times, for example from 15:00 to 19:00.

### **A.O.B:**

Kimberley Taylor has printed off Ashleigh's receipt by request and will process this later.

A question was raised to think about whilst previous action points were being completed, should LSAC host outdoor BUCS for next year?



## Committee Meeting Minutes

03/03/11

### Sessions:

Monday 7 <sup>th</sup>	-	Mathew Cole	
Tuesday 8 <sup>th</sup>	-	Kimberley Taylor	
Wednesday 9 <sup>th</sup>	-	Tom Cram	AGM
Friday 11 <sup>th</sup>	-	Jonathan Ellis	
Monday 14 <sup>th</sup>	-	Andrew Buchan	
Tuesday 18 <sup>th</sup>	-	Mike Furlong	
Wednesday 16 <sup>th</sup>	-	Tom Cram	
Thursday 17 <sup>th</sup>	-	Mike Furlong	Outdoors
Friday 18 <sup>th</sup>	-	Jonathan Ellis	
Saturday 19 <sup>th</sup>	-	Tom Cram	Superstars

The next meeting will take place at 20:00 in the Whitworth Building on the 17<sup>th</sup> March.

**Ben Clark**  
**LSAC Secretary '10-'11**